
	St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting 

	Date:
October 17, 2021

Presiding:  Fr. David Lemburg
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:28 p.m

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Beth Vickers, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis
Absent:  

Guest(s):

	


	Call to Order
	Fr. David opened the meeting with prayer.

	Agenda Items
	Minutes – These have been posted on-line.
Treasurers Report – Pat Leslie reported.  (Report attached to original of these minutes.)

· Deposit from investments was posted in September where it should have been in October.  Corrections are pending and an updated report will be sent.
Old Business

· Kitchen – A new, used refrigerator has been given to St. George’s and was graciously accepted.  Delivery and installation is expected October 18, 2021.  
· We would like to schedule two kitchen work days; Oct. 27th and Nov. 3rd.  The goal is to purge and clean when the kitchen repairs are complete.  The beginning time is 10:00 a.m.  If you can help, please do.

· The kitchen exterior door is in transit, but all else is complete.  

· David, the contractor, had a major auto accident recently.  He was rear-ended by a driving texter.  He is home from the hospital recuperating, but is having difficulties with the insurance company of the person who it him.  Please keep him in your prayers.  

· We have not received a final repair invoice yet. Pat Leslie will take care of issuing the balance.
· The Men’s Club has donated money to help with the cost of these repairs. 

New Business

· Continued Services at present time.

· Other parishes are discussing this topic currently.

· St. George’s is fine with continuing with our current practice.

· Clericus Lunch

· Volunteers for food, set up and take down have been scheduled.  Claudia Griffis will need some help to take the tables back inside at the end of the meeting.

· Fr. David 
· Death of his aunt – The funeral is Saturday at 11:30 a.m. in Houston, Texas.  Thursday evening Fr. David will be traveling, therefore the Thursday service will be cancelled.  He will return noon on Sunday, but will not be at church to serve.  

· Fr. Craig will come and be our supply priest.  Pat Leslie will take care of having the check ready for him.
· Fr. David is conducting diocesan meetings today and that will complete those tasks. 

· Fr. David will be available for pastoral needs through Wednesday.  

· Jean Pollard is home from the hospital and is resting.  If there is anything that we can do to help Rennie, please reach out.

· Edyth McKissick fell and sustained a back injury.  She has been at St. Joseph’s since Wednesday.  Surgery may be pending.  Lift up prayers for her and the family.  
· Pat Cataldo is going to St. Louis for 8 days and then will return home.

· Calendar going forward

· Please review.  All will be updated as changes and updates occur.  

· Joyce Connerat asked if during the weekends of the Men’s Club Christmas tree sale, could we have tables to sell rummage items or crafts.  Fr. David thought it would depend on what we were trying to sell. 

· It was the general consensus that we will not have the Parents Morning Out this year. 



